
 

 

 

Dear Requestor 

Request for Information - Freedom of Information Act 2000 (FOIA) 

In response to your Freedom of Information request, the Council’s response to your 
request is as follows: 

Request 
Each school or college is required by law to have an up-to-date survey of the 
buildings to identify the presence of asbestos materials, unless all the structures on 
site were wholly constructed since the year 2000.  

Under regulation 4 of the Control of Asbestos Regulations 2012, legal responsibility 
for the safe management of asbestos lies with the ‘duty holder’. In the case of local 
authority-maintained schools, the local authority is the duty holder.  

Please could you confirm:  

1) Which local authority-maintained schools in your council area currently contain 
asbestos, and 

2) Which local authority-maintained schools in your council area do not contain 
asbestos.  

Response 
1) Which local authority-maintained schools in your council area currently contain 

asbestos 

Bury Maintained Schools have a responsibility to engage the services of a  
‘competent source of health and safety advice’ and to manage health and safety 
at their school. They must provide assurance to Bury Council on an annual  
basis, that the Health & Safety Policy that they adopt manages health and 
safety risks at their school to at least the standards stated in the ‘Bury Council 
Schools Health & Safety Policy Template’.  
 
The source of competent Health & Safety advice has responsibility for ensuring 
all necessary asbestos management arrangements are in place and remain 
current.  
 
All Bury maintained schools have been provided with guidance on selecting a 
competent asbestos surveyor.  

There are 82 schools, including academies in Bury.   
Schools are responsible for their own asbestos registers and management 
plans. We are only aware of the schools that buy back to the council’s 
Asbestos Management Team. There are 30 schools including academies that 
buy back to the Asbestos Management Team and all those schools currently 
contain asbestos. Of the 30 schools that buy back there are 10 authority-
maintained schools.  

 

 

 



2) Which local authority-maintained schools in your council area do not contain 
asbestos.  

Schools are responsible for their own asbestos registers and management 
plans. We are only aware of the school’s that buy back to the council’s Asbestos 
Management Team. There are 30 schools that buy back to Asbestos 
Management Team and all those schools currently contain asbestos. Of the 30 
schools that buy back there are 10 authority-maintained schools.  

It is the responsibility of the local authority-maintained schools to manage and 
keep their asbestos registers and management plans for their buildings up to 
date.   

The source of competent Health & Safety advice has responsibility for ensuring 
all necessary asbestos management arrangements are in place and remain 
current.  
 
All Bury maintained schools have been provided with guidance on selecting a 
competent asbestos surveyor.  

The supply of information in response to a Freedom of Information request does not 
confer an automatic right to re-use the information.  Under UK copyright law you can 
use any information supplied for the purpose of private study and non-commercial 
research without requiring permission.  Similarly, information supplied can also be re-
used for the purposes of news reporting, an exception to this is photographs. 

For other forms of re-use, for example publishing the information, you would need the 
permissions of the organisation or the person who owns the copyright.  In the case of 
information produced by government departments and agencies you can re-use the 
information under the Open Government Licence.  For more information about this 
please see:- 

http://www.nationalarchives.gov.uk/doc/open-government-licence/open-government-
licence.htm 

If, the copyright is identified as belonging to somebody else, you will need to apply for 
permission.  For information how to obtain permission from a third party, please go to 
Intellectual Property Office’s website at www.ipo.gov.uk 

If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, you have the right to ask for an 
internal review.  Internal review requests should be submitted within 40 working days of 
the date of receipt of the response to your original letter and should be addressed to; 
The FOIA Reviewing Officer, foi@bury.gov.uk 

 
Regards  
Policy Compliance Service   
Department of Corporate Core Services     
www.bury.gov.uk/FOI  

  
 


